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1. INTRODUCTIO N  

After a short break for students, the final term of the year is underway. During the semester break, 
several events and conferences were hosted on campus. I gave a welcome address at the Career 
Development Association of New Zealand (CDANZ) conference which was hosted by UC. There 
were 140 delegates comprising career practitioners from public and private sectors, policy makers, 
educationalists and representatives from the TEC and other government agencies. It was a highly 
successful conference covering topics such as career development and learning and practice in the 
future world of work. 

Among the UC events in August, a particular highlight was the Women in Leadership Breakfast | 
1JƗ�0ƗUHikura. UC leaders, including the Chancellor and I, as well as some of the women PVCs, 
hosted 130 of Canterbury’s emerging young women leaders to learn from inspiring speakers and 
explore opportunities available at UC. This was a 17% increase in attendees since last year, 
including young women students from local schools, career advisors and teachers.  

'LYHUVLW\�)HVW�EHJDQ�RQ���6HSWHPEHU�ZLWK�7H�:LNL�R�7H�5HR�0ƗRUL�/DQJXDJH�:HHN��DQG�ZLOO�
FRQWLQXH�XQWLO����2FWREHU��0DUNLQJ�WKH�VWDUW�RI�7H�:LNL�R�7H�5HR�0ƗRUL�/DQJXDJH�:HHN�RQ�
FDPSXV�ZDV�DQ�RSHQLQJ�FHUHPRQ\�RI�³.LD�.DKD�WH�5HR�0ƗRUL´�LQ�ZKLFK�VWDII�DQG�VWXdents joined in 
VRQJ��7R�IROORZ��IUHH�WH�UHR�0ƗRUL�OHVVRQV�ZHUH�RIIHUHG�DURXQG�FDPSXV��DORQJ�ZLWK�8&6$�
organised events such as the International Fashion Showcase, Rainbow Film Night and 
International Food Festival along with more across the coming weeks. The objective of Diversity 
Fest is to encourage students and staff to engage with others from different backgrounds in an open, 
social and fun way by participating in events and activities. The aim is to raise awareness about 
what diversity means to different people and promote UC’s drive towards a biculturally confident 
and competent community. 

To assist in the development of focussed interventions to increase the proportion of Maori and 
Pasifika students and students from lower decile schools, the Vice-Chancellor of AUT kindly 
agreed to host a visit by myself, Catherine Moran and Keith Longden to AUT’s South Auckland 
Campus. Discussions covered AUT’s 10 year journey, reimagining the curriculum, relationships 
with lower decile schools, successful recruitment strategies, outcome reporting and community and 
industry engagement. 

Following the workshop hosted by UC on 24 July to plan a research platform to focus on 
addressing the consequences of the various traumatic events in Christchurch and the Canterbury 
region, the heads of the four Canterbury tertiary institutions met on 
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The major changes for NZ Universities 
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Currently, UC offers over 50 taught and research master’s, allowing for a wide range of 
professional qualifications at that level for both domestic and international students. Almost all are 
taught on campus, an attractive option for international students also wishing to apply for residency 
in New Zealand.  

International enrolments in the taught master’s programmes in UC Business are currently running 
12% up year on year, an indicator of the success of this approach.   

3. STUDENT RECRUITMENT  

 Domestic Recruitment  

A new event for the 2019 recruitment calendar, UC Experience Day, was held in Auckland in 
conjunction with the colleges. The event included engaging sessions on various topics, information 
on student clubs and support services, accommodation and opportunities for course planning. A 
similar event will also be held in Wellington.  

With applications due by the end of the month, Accommodation Services are tracking 10% above 
2018 numbers for the undergraduate first-year market. Conversion is well underway as the Liaison 
Office continues course planning visits to secondary schools around the country. So far, over 1,400 
future students have had their courses planned, during visits in Canterbury, Waikato, West Coast, 
Southland, Otago, Auckland and Wellington this month. 

Work is underway to reassess UC’s positioning in various markets with the aim of articulating and 
promoting the UC Strategy once it is approved and launched. In domestic recruitment, now that UC 
Me 2019 has concluded, preparation for the 2020 UC Me campaign has begun. 

Our brand online results are still tracking well with total results (c52 0 T320 ( s)-1 (c)4 (hool (A)004  (a)4 (r)-17d-2 (onw ( )Tjv[(ha)4i(e)4 (nt)-( t)- ( b)-) t)-2up97 %)
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 International Recruitment  

As no enrolment intake has taken place since July, there are no changes to report in regard to full-
fee equivalent full-time students (EFTS) for 2019. UC is currently 10% higher year on year, and 
indications are that the October intake for the Business taught master’s will be 10–12% higher than 
last year. The latest forecast is 1,885 full-fee EFTS for the 2019 year, representing approximately 
12.5% of total EFTS at UC.  
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Satisfaction has increased in many areas: internet, accommodation cost and access, earning money, 
financial support and li
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The total for the whole clinic to end of Term Three 2019 is 31,173 consultations compared with 
32,031 to the same period in 2018, representing a drop of 2.6%. Health Centre enrolment numbers 
at the 
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UC had reviewed its lockdown procedures soon after the incident, soliciting feedback from 
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 Headcount EFTS EFTS 

 Applications to Enrol 
Actual 

Enrolment Full Year Enrolled  

 
ATE Enrolment Week: 50 

(07/09/2019) 
Enrolments    
(07/09/2019) Actual Actual 

Forecast  
( as at 
June) Budget 

 2017 2018 2019 2018 2019 2017 2018 2019 2019 
Domestic 1st 
Year 

        
5,205  

        
4,979  

            
6,018  

        
3,597  

          
3,697  

                   
3,262  

                   
3,662      

Returning 
        
9,771  

        
9,995  

         
10,719  

        
8,576  

          
9,133  

                   
8,409  

                   
8,704      

Total 
      
14,976  

      
14,974  

         
16,737  

     
12,173  
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Haere-roa (UCSA building):  The building is now occupied and is operational under a CPU. PC 
approval is targeted for 27 September with no significant issues or key risks likely to frustrate 
award of PC.   

Garden Hall student accommodation: The project programme remains slightly ahead of schedule 
and within budget. Steel erection is now complete for all six floors on the eastern wing and is well 
underway on the western wing. Most of the pre-fabricated underlying floor slabs have been 
installed on the eastern wing and the reinforced slab above them has been poured on more than one 
floor.   

Logie and Locke: On-site momentum has been sustained, with the project on programme for 
completion of Logie building in October 2019 and Locke building in June 2020. All of the asbestos 
products have now been removed in the Logie building and both Levels 2 and 5 in Locke.   

School of Product Design: The project remains within budget. The final stage will be completed 
after other College of Science occupants relocate to Beatrice Tinsley in October.   

Recreation Centre:  Preliminary Design approvals are due in mid-September. Developed design is 
anticipated to start on 23 September. The project remains within budget.   

Low-c
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14. COMMUNICATIONS  

In August, 50+ media queries were handled, on topics including the LAWSOC Revue, Crusaders 
sponsorship, academic staff employment and the Extinction Rebellion protests. Other media queries 
and stories concerned freedom of speech, the Hong Kong protests, Pasifika staff numbers, the 
youngest UC students recorded, insulin sensor technology, ADHD micronutrient research, coal 
usage, student failure data, exam timetables, parking, UC Health Centre enrolments, redox flow 
battery invention, crime rates in Ilam, the Minister of Education’s announcement on the Lincoln 
University (LU)–UC proposal, and weka seed dispersal, among other topics. 

An analysis of coverage delivered from 1–31 August 2019 (Broadcast, Internet, Print) found 661 
items. This coverage reached a cumulative audience of 13,508,430 and had an advertising space 
rate of $2,041,495.  

The following UC media releases and news stories appeared in broadcast, internet and print 
media in August: 

• UC leaders resolve to strengthen inclusiveness 
• Shameless thief or good forest citizen? Weka bring hidden benefits to New Zealand forests 
• UC investing $2.6m in cutting edge research equipment 
• Micronutrients affect gut bacteria associated with ADHD in small but promising study 
• Hayden Paddon partners with UC Motorsport to develop a world-first electric rally car 
• The future of powering our lives – continuously rechargeable batteries 
• Octopus wrestling and short fictions: new book 
• Statement on LU UC proposal decision 
• Dame Ngaio Marsh’s Hamlet script returns to UC 
• Canterbury students officially open new home and theatre 
• UC Connect public talk: Women on the cutting edge of engineering 
• Drone doctor: Measuring whale health from above – new UC research 
• Dementia Prevention Research Clinic launches in Christchurch 
• UC Connect public talk: Never Say Die – Silicon Valley and the pursuit of immortality 
• Award-winning research paper links birthdate with NCEA results 

 
 Engagements with Alumni and Donors 

UC Foundation income in the year to date is $5.5m comprising 1,253 donations from 765 
individuals, corporates and foundations. Of this total, $3.8m has been distributed to projects across 
the University. 

A stewardship event in Auckland for College of Engineering corporate funders took place in 
August, giving Pro-Vice-Chancellor Engineering Professor Jan Evans-Freeman and I the 
opportunity to meet with existing partners, celebrate their engagement and support and strengthen 
ongoing relationships.  

Two legacies are currently going through probate – $60,000 for History and $460,000 for Fine Arts 
– with a third of $400,000 waiting to be confirmed by Wellington High Court. A new supporter has 
joined the Partners in Excellence society with a legacy pledge in support of the UC Research 
Endowment. 
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I joined the Chalky Carr Trust to celebrate its 
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The Law School hosted a delegation of 28 Thai judges on Monday 26 August led by Mr Anuwat 
Mutikakorn, Chief Justice of the Central Criminal Court for Corruption and Misconduct Cases. The 
visitors attended a presentation from UC academics on the rudiments of common law, as well as 
features of New Zealand private law and the structure of NZ criminal law, process and evidence. 

College of Engineering | Te Rāngai Pūkaha 

The University’s first Distinguished Erskine visitor Professor Sir Colin Humphreys CBE, FRS, 
FREng, FIMMM, FInstP, will spend two weeks at UC giving lectures to a range of audiences and 
delivering a UC Connect lecture. Sir Colin is well known in the United Kingdom for his spin-out 
companies based on blue LED technology, and the current Pro-Vice-Chancellor of the College 
carried out joint research projects with him prior to arriving at UC.  

The Standards and Accreditation Board of Engineering New Zealand has formally confirmed this 
month that all of the Engineering degrees that applied for re-accreditation in 2018 have been 
approved for further accreditation for the next six years. We would like to acknowledge the 
considerable amount of work that many people in the relevant departments have done in 
contributing to this excellent result.  

At a recent event in Auckland for supporters of the College of Engineering, hosted by the Vice-
Chancellor and the Pro-Vice-Chancellor, many attendees offered further support either by way of 
equipment donations or scholarships for recruitment events such as our annual WiECAN event for 
Year 12 girls. We are busy following those up and planning for sponsors’ recognition. 

Staff in the Civil Engineering Department are going to assist a New Zealand surveying consultancy 
company with re-measuring the gradient of Baldwin Street in Dunedin after the street recently lost 
its world’s steepest street title to a road in Wales. 

 

College of Education, Health and Human Development | Te Rāngai Ako me Te Hauora 

The College’s annual Graham Nuthall Prestige Lecture was a resounding success. This year’s guest 
speaker Amorangi | Professor Angus Macfarlane provided the audience with a thought-provoking 
and inspiring lecture entitled “The evolving passage of culturally responsive pedagogies: 
restlessness, resoluteness and reason”. 

The School of Teacher Education and Centre for Professional Practice and Partnership hosted 35 
primary principals from across the region for our annual Primary Principals’ Day. The principals 
have the opportunity to meet the current cohort of graduating st
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College of Science | Te Rāngai Pūtaiao 

In the Ernest Rutherford building, the College is pleased that the final defects in the PC2 
laboratories on level 4 have been corrected. Staff are currently completing the relevant Ministry for 
Primary Industries training and we expect full PC2 operating compliance to be confirmed by the 
Ministry shortly. A further issue has unfortunately been discovered in the level 5 PC2 laboratories. 
We are currently working with Learning Resources to rectify the situation. Staff continue to 
exercise patience as we resolve the issues. 

A notable staff moment in the last month has been the Royal Society’s appointment of Professor 
Matthew Turnbull, Head of School of Biological Sciences, to be the New Zealand representative to 
the International Union of Biological Sciences. This appointment is a significant recognition of 
Matthew’s leadership and wisdom not only in his own field of plant biology, but also more widely 
across the broader discipline. The College congratulates Matthew and wishes him all the best in his 
work in representing New Zealand in this role.   
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16. VC Activities  

 

 

 

Past  
29 August  • Met with St Kentigern College Principal and Head of Student Futures in Auckland 

• Attended Auckland  Engineering Alumni & Donor Dinner 
30 August  • Met with Juliet Gerrard, Prime Minister’s Chief Science Advisor, in Auckland 

• Professor Derek McCormack, VC of Auckland University of Technology (AUT),  
hosted a UC delegation ( myself, Catherine Moran and Keith Longden) at the AUT 
South Auckland Campus. 

3 September  • Opened the UC Early Career Academic Workshop and attended its networking 
function  

4 September  • Attended Graham Nuthall Lecture 
5 September  • 

  

• 


